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Mr. Chair  





5.  My delegation wishes to request the Special Committee to 
continue its consideration of all proposals concerning the question 
of the maintenance of international peace and security in all 
aspects to strengthen the role of the United Nations in this context, 
consider other proposals relating to the maintenance of 
international peace and security already submitted or which may 
be submitted to the Special Committee during the Session, 
including strengthening the relationship and cooperation between 
the United Nations and regional organizations or arrangements in 
the peaceful settlement of disputes. 
 
6.  On the question of the implementation of the provisions of the 
Charter relating to assistance to third States affected by the 
application of sanctions and based on all the related reports of the 
Secretary-General and the proposals submitted on its agenda on 
the question of the peaceful settlement of disputes between States. 
We stress the importance of resorting to all peaceful means of 
settling disputes, as contained in Article 33 of the Charter and in 
accordance with the Manila Declaration on the Peaceful Settlement 
of International Disputes. We reiterate the need to address root 
causes of the disputes and to ensure the implementation of the 
recommendations in a transparent manner and in good faith.  
 




